June 2015

June Newsletter President's Message

The summer is off to a great start!

Everyone I talked to agreed that the pool opening party was one of the best attended. Thanks to the Social Committee for all their hard work, planning and providing refreshments for the event, and for DJ Mark for providing the music.

With the pool, clubhouse, pavilions and tennis courts now in full summer use, I would like to take the opportunity to remind residents of some of the rules that are *required* for use of the common areas:

- The lifeguards are provided by the Association and have the full support of the Board to provide for the safety of residents and visitors at the pool and to provide an atmosphere that is family friendly. Please provide these young men and women the respect they deserve and instruct children to follow the directions of the lifeguards [i.e., weather halts (thirty minutes following the last clap of thunder), no running, keep off starting blocks, adult swim, remove glass containers, etc.] as they work to provide us a safe environment to enjoy.
- No glass containers are permitted in the common areas, including the tennis courts, pavilions, pool and clubhouse. The obvious reason is that these areas are frequented by our bare footed friends and neighbors, and broken glass and bare feet are not a good mix. Please do not bring food or beverages in glass containers to these common areas.
- We provide several garbage cans and recyclable containers for the pool area. Please clean up your area before leaving the pool area to help with the costs and labor required to maintain the cleanliness of the pool area and leave the space ready for the next guest to enjoy.
- Tricia Wilson, our clubhouse manager, will be assisting the lifeguards over the next few
 weeks to ensure that the pool and other areas are being used by Lee's Crossing residents
 and their guests. Because there are many new families in our neighborhood, please be
 patient as we get to know our new friends.

While we were anticipating having the new water feature available for the opening of the pool, a combination of permitting issues and an issue with the drainage when the feature was tested has delayed the project. We are working with the contractor to resolve the few remaining issues and look forward to having this new amenity open soon.

Please enjoy a happy and safe summer.

Joe Fenton

Around the Neighborhood

Lee's Crossing Men's Club

Lee's Crossing Men's Club, open to all men in our subdivision.

Thanks to Bill Dickman, we now have a Facebook Group

Objective of our Club

- To bring a greater sense of community in our subdivision.
- To increase general awareness for added security, and recruit volunteers to assist our own neighbors that may be in need.
 - Above all, to make new friends.

We're a work in progress and we need your feedback!

Scope of Club

Member assistance group for our Club Members

Need help in moving something? Can't start your mower? Why buy a tool you may use once, likely there's a member willing to loan you something or skilled hands to help.

Neighborhood Watch

Frank Akin has volunteered to head up that committee. He has had some experience in this area.

As we sign up more members, other committees can be formed.

Cards, Board Games, Checkers, Chess, etc.

Dog walking, Pet Sitting

Discussion Groups

Workshops; PC general, Facebook, Smart Phone, etc.

Annual Membership \$5 Next meeting June 9th (2nd Tuesday of every month) 10am at our Clubhouse. Call for more info!

Rich Dedula 678-785-1945 Micheal White 678-523-4400 Frank Akin 770-424-3263 Bob Maynard 770-425-1128

Our Men's Club enjoyed a presentation given by Judy Green, President and Irene Dickman, Secretary of the Leesure Ladies as they explained their Group's function and operation. Then discussion centered on membership, Neighborhood Watch and Pool Opening party. Guys, please join us at the Clubhouse, 10am the 2nd Tuesday of each month!

2015 Pool Hours

From Opening Day through Summer Vacation (May 23rd - August 4th):

Saturday 10-9 Sunday 12-9 Monday through Friday 11-9

From First Day of School through Labor Day (August 5th - Sept. 7th):

Saturday 10-9 Sunday 12-9 Monday, Friday 4-9 Tuesday through Thursday 11-9

Exceptions to Normal Hours:

Pool closes at 4 for swim meets (6/2 & 6/16)

Pool closes at 5 for swim team party (6/24)

Pool closes early for several LCHA Social Events

(Various times which are announced in newsletter)

Pool opens at 11 on Labor Day





Swim Team News

We are off to a stormy start with the first meet postponed to a later date because of the thunder and lightning. We are looking forward to sunny skies for the rest of the meets.

The meets are scheduled for Tuesday evenings:

June 2nd: Home (Pool will close at 4:00 PM)

June 9th: Away

June 16th: Home (Pool will close at 4:00 PM)

June 23rd: Away

Please join the swim team for home meets and enjoy hot dogs, hamburgers and other yummy items from the concessions.



Clubhouse Rentals

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail Tricia Wilson at 770-428-8144 or **triciaww@mindspring.com**. In an effort to keep our Clubhouse clean and in the best condition, the rental deposit has increased to **\$250**. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.

Welcome New Neighbors!

Dave & Jen Morford 1041 Chestnut Hill Circle

Max & Allie Thelen 467 Lee's Trace

Donald & Valerie King 1049 Chestnut Hill Circle

Michael J. Barie III 592 Lee's Trace

Neighborhood Notaries

Greg Amaden	Lee's Trace	770-429-9264
James Belrose	Lees Trace	770-794-9897
Melissa Drehs	Lee's Trace	216-392-1424
Brenda Fairbanks	Trailwood Lane	678-290-4810
Angela G. Ford	Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
Carolyn Richardson	Cedar Branch Court	770-427-9900
Cecilia E. White	Trailwood Lane	678-922-1933

If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone number to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.

.....

Classifieds

CLASSIFIED SUBMISSIONS: When submitting a classified ad, please use the format being used for the ads listed below. Pictures will not be printed. Please make sure to include contact information and state how long you wish the article to run. **All submissions will run ONE MONTH unless otherwise requested.**

Around Town

Calendar of Events - June

Date	Name
6/26	Glover Park Concert Series

For more information on these events, please go to the City of Marietta's website at http://www.mariettaga.gov/city/visitors/calendar

Neighborhood Business Spotlight

If you would like to tell your neighbors about your business or recommend someone else's business, please send us a BRIEF paragraph giving pertinent information along with contact information. Submissions will printed first come – first serve each month, based on space. Send your information to leescrossing@mariettaga@gmail.com. Note: Please keep descriptions to ONE SHORT paragraph in WORD format. Do not send brochures, flyers or pictures as they will not be published. ALL SUBMISSIONS MUST BE SENT TO EITHER leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com or to trevathan.angelia@gmail.com. NO SUCCESSIVE MONTHS.

Business Spotlight:

I Recommend:

To receive newsletter by e-mail: send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

For ON-LINE EDITION, go to www.leescrossingmariettaga.com

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the July 2015 Newsletter is June 28. <u>Any submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.</u>

Newsletter Editor: Angelia Trevathan e-mail: trevathan.angelia@gmail.com

Phone: 770-312-6374

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Shellie Evans at 404-405-5852 for mailbox post paint. For a mailbox number placard contact David Burke at david.burke@gmail.com.

Clubhouse Rental: Call Tricia Wilson at 770-428-8144 or e-mail triciaww@mindspring.com

Neighborhood Directories: Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF format. Send request to <u>leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com</u>.

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: lcswimtennis

Board Members

Joe Fenton, President 1068 Foreststone Way	678-581-0033	David Hettrich, Secretary 770-425-0290 463 Lee's Trace
Erroll Eckford, Director 656 Trailwood Lane	404-226-0088	Angela Ford, Treasurer 678-234-7430 521 Lee's Trace
Jim Martin, Director 1139 Chestnut Hill Circle	770-420-3484	Covenant Enforcement David Waldrep 770-514-0821
Walt Walker, Director 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755	dfwaldrep@gmail.com
Jason Waters, Director 600 Trailwood Lane	678-290-9116	

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com